Memorandum

TO: Board of Public Works

FROM: Joseph Burtch, Assistant City Engineer

DATE: March 10, 2016

RE: Communication from the Assistant City Engineer regarding the occupancy of the

South 91st Street right of way from West Lincoln Avenue to the dead end 280' south of West Lincoln Avenue for the construction of the parking structure addition at

Aurora West Allis Medical Center.

The Department of Public Works/Engineering intends to issue a permit to C. G. Schmidt to occupy the South 91st Street right of way from West Lincoln Avenue to the dead end 280' south of West Lincoln Avenue during the construction of the addition to the parking structure at Aurora West Allis Medical Center. The occupancy of the right of way is needed to provide a safe work zone for the loading and unloading of materials for the site. C. G. Schmidt has worked with the abutting property owners, the District aldermen and the West Allis Fire Department to assure proper accommodations during the closure of the street.

Cc: Mayor Dan Devine

Mike Lewis, Director of Public Works/City Engineer